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Introduction
During this six-month period we scanned five manuscripts and put them online with minimum structure. We now have 22 manuscripts online with simple structural metadata for navigation to individual pages. We have developed a workflow to put each manuscript online as it is completed, allowing researchers access to content as soon as images are available. Metadata will be enhanced for the interface and added as available. We also met with the Advisory Group to update them on progress and seek input on our metadata plan. We completed an outcomes-based assessment on the use of an online manuscript used in a class during fall quarter 2006.
Communication
We added project reports to the public Goodspeed Manuscript Collection web site, http://goodspeed.lib.uchicago.edu/ to ensure that all interested users can access them.
In December 2006 the Goodspeed Library project team and the Advisory Group held a meeting that focused on metadata and authoritative terminology that would be most useful for researchers, and on the issue of how new scholarship might be handled in a web interface. 
The project metadata specialist reviewed how we will use a template to gather information about each manuscript that now exists in MARC format and in collection files to produce records that will display in a manner similar to records on other manuscript sites, such as Codices Electronici Sangallenses and St. Laurentius Digital Manuscript Library. She also reviewed the authoritative thesauri she is using to describe the manuscripts and page features. 
The group had a very lively discussion about how new scholarly findings might be reflected in the Goodspeed interface, with faculty members offering different perspectives. One issue is who would vet new information; we have not envisioned a permanent advisory/editorial group for the Goodspeed site, and yet we know that as the manuscript images are studied by more scholars there will be new and additional information generated. For now, we decided that the Library will present only information that the Library holds in notes and records about the manuscripts and from consultations with scholars who are currently working on them. We deferred for future consideration how the site might work in a scholarly collaborative environment that combines content, scholarly annotations and collaborations, and final scholarly productions.
Digital Production
Imaging is continuing at a careful pace. Pre-imaging consultation continues to occur among preservation, conservation and imaging staff about each manuscript prior to scanning. This ensures the safest handling and the best digital imaging for each manuscript.
We have established one database for the structural metadata and saved it on server space so that it is available for all inputting of manuscript metadata from both Preservation and Special Collections staff. When web site maintainers are ready to update the web site, the metadata is harvested from this database. This has simplified and secured the metadata workflow.
We finalized how we will gather and record descriptive and structural metadata. We will be using the TEI (Text Encoding Initiative) manuscript xml tag set to encode manuscript descriptions, and the xml editor, Oxygen, to create the records. MARC records will be derived, or copied and pasted from the manuscript record, for use in our local catalog and for Worldcat. 
We will develop a glossary for the web site. We will also add a preferred citation to the web display so that users can refer unambiguously to manuscripts consulted. 
Assessment
We carried out an assessment of the use of Ms. 931, the Elizabeth Day McCormick Apocalypse, by students in Professor Klauck’s Revelation and the Elizabeth Day McCormick Apocalypse class in fall 2006. We created an online survey using Survey Monkey. In order to ensure that all students answered the survey it was actually filled in, in class, on paper at the beginning of the course and at the end of the course. This was the first assessment to address student use of the physical and facsimile manuscripts in a class situation. The results were useful in identifying functional features needed for the interface. We are now looking for evidence of other types of use of the other digital facsimiles, by searching for web sites that link to the Goodspeed site and searching for citations to the Goodspeed content in recently published articles. 
We decided to develop a user interface for assessment of the web site, consisting of a simple mock-up of searches (“tasks”) and results to get feedback from users before we program for functionality. We will work with manuscripts that are currently online, and descriptive and structural metadata that will be created in formats that can be used to build an interface for browsing and searching. Our plan is to produce ten records with descriptive and structural metadata by June 30, 2007. The assessment interface will be ready by fall quarter 2007 and a functional interface by winter 2007/2008.
Outreach Activities

Professor Margaret Mitchell gave the Kenneth W. Clark lectures at Duke Divinity School on March 21 and 22, 2007: http://www.divinity.duke.edu/learningforlife/programs/lectures/kwc/. She used digitized images of Ms 142 from the Goodspeed Manuscript Collection in her talk on “The Gospel of Mark and the Media Revolution” and described the IMLS-funded project.

Conclusion
With scanning proceeding at a steady pace, the emphasis in this period has been on establishing a workflow for metadata and interface development.  We will produce metadata encoded in the form in which it will be used (xml) before developing an interim interface. The goal is to produce an interim interface early enough to assess and develop it with user input. By the end of this reporting period, with a June 30, 2007 deadline for ten complete test records, we are on track to achieve this goal.
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